
COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

Interoffice Memorandum
DATE:

August 20, 2013
TO:
The Honorable Gwendolynne Moore, U.S. Representative, 4th Congressional District of Wisconsin
FROM:
David F. Bowen, Milwaukee County Supervisor, 10th District
SUBJECT:
Unemployment in Milwaukee’s Central City Area
As you are surely aware, the disparaging gap between the wealthy and poor has been widening in Milwaukee County.  According to Mark Levine, Director of the University of Wisconsin-Milwaukee’s Center for Economic Development, no metro area has witnessed more precipitous erosion in the labor market for black males over the past 40 years than Milwaukee has, which magnifies the difficult economic conditions that exist in the central city.

Issue

Unemployment impacts much more than  housing, health, and hunger problems; it marginalizes people, relegates them to dependency, robs them of the dignity of work, impairs their ability to meet family needs, inhibits their children’s education, and precludes them from retiring in dignity.  The 2010 Census shows that 44.7% of African-American males are unemployed in the City of Milwaukee, while the national African American unemployment average is 16%.

These alarming numbers must mobilize not only the minority community, but also our elected officials, into taking a meaningful approach to begin rectifying this economic pandemic.  Although the federal stimulus program was enacted to give struggling Americans an economic boost, it is unclear whether or not the program has ever enforced or audited the minority participation guidelines included in the stimulus-funding package.

Solution

Milwaukee County has limited financial resources to directly and substantially impact this situation.  My hope however, is to leverage our efforts by passing a County Board resolution requesting that the U.S. Justice Department or appropriate federal agencies provide a report that summarizes (a) the results of and (b) compliance with the minority business and minority hiring guidelines of federal stimulus funded projects in the Milwaukee metropolitan area.  This information should provide more accurate insight on the impact of these practices into the unemployment crisis within our central city.

Support

For the reasons I have stated, I am seeking your support and assistance in obtaining compliance from federal agencies in providing this report so that we can measure the impact of minority participation goals that were included in the federal stimulus funding guidelines.   
Hopefully you can endorse the goals of the forthcoming County Board resolution with (a) guidance as to which persons at which agencies to ask for the report and (b) a letter of support for the County Board’s request.  Your assistance will help Milwaukee County once again in our continued efforts to create substantial job opportunities for ALL residents.  Carrying out such legislation has the potential to create a real and significant reduction of unemployment.  I greatly appreciate you consideration.


